

THE VOICE OF MÉTIS IN BC

Bulkley Nechako Regional District 37 3rd Avenue, PO Box 820 Burns Lake, British Columbia VOJ 1E0

Dear Directors,

Metis Nation of British Columbia (MNBC) is proud to write this letter of support for the proposed crematorium to be located at Henry Road in Smithers, BC. We find this to be an appropriate location for such an establishment because the community is currently lacking accessible cremation services for all residents, which should be a priority for decision makers, as cremation is an essential service as well as a culturally significant event for many. The proponent has demonstrated that they have taken the initiative to educate themselves and the community both in the subject of cremation and in the most environmentally responsible method in which to carry out the operation. We believe the benefit of the doubt should be given to the one with knowledge and education on this subject and that the proponent should be taken at their word regarding environmental impact, odour and visible emissions. MNBC strongly supports the endeavour in general as well as the establishment of new indigenous owned businesses in the province. We wish the proponent great success. Regards,

Susie Hooper

Susie Hoopen

NORTHWEST REGIONAL DIRECTOR
MINISTER OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
MINISTER OF POST-SECONDARY EDUCATION

PHONE: <u>604.557.5851</u> **CELL:** <u>250.643.3284</u>



MÉTIS NATION BRITISH COLUMBIA

#308 - 13401 108 Ave, Surrey, B.C. V3S 2V7

MNBC.CA